

## Para triathlon Committee Minutes

Meeting: 18 August 2021

Draft

### Present

- **No present members as the call did not take place. Eric Angstadt (EA) from World Triathlon Sport Department submitted a report via email that is shown below**

- Tokyo Updates

Everything is running as planned, checking on last biker 1st runner scenarios in the PTWC and PTVI where it could be an issue to make sure schedules are fine. EA will be in direct communication with Broadcasters to ensure they understand the race situation as we will be live.

Late withdrawal from a French athlete in PTS2 after bike crash, IPC reallocated the slot to a JPN VI athlete based on the recommendation from World Triathlon. Quotas remain at 40-40 and 9 athletes in W PTS2 and 11 in W PTVI.

- Future event dates

For the fall, the two World CUPs in Turkey and Portugal continue as planned and hoping to get confirmation from Abu Dhabi tomorrow they can do the WCHs in November

- Classification/CAG

No significant updates here, classification opportunities to be determined maybe for Portugal (PI) and Abu Dhabi (PI/VI)

- MIC survey

Main work to be resumed post-Tokyo

- VISTA

Awaiting confirmation on SEP 11th whether or not abstract was accepted

- IPC updates

No updates, EA to follow up in Tokyo with IPC staff

- Working groups
  - a. Classification: Awaiting the feedback from IPC on some matters and arranging a meeting with them in Tokyo. EA working on the Excel file to reflect all proposed changes for PC final review
  - b. Rules: Preliminary meeting with Beryl Campbell and Christine Palmquist, and the working excel doc is available for the rest of the members to add/edit

- Congress – October 24th (and 23rd committees)

No news yet, in september there will be formal notifications and the report templates to work on

- AOB

Working on Debbie's candidacy papers for IPC GB elections on 12 December at the IPC GA in Taipei. EA and Debbie will meet in Tokyo to go over all the documents.

- Next Meeting

Considering the rule proposals need to be submitted no later than 24 SEP, EA suggests to meet on TUE 7th SEP and then again if needed.